
APRIL 
 
           3 ROMEO Luncheon 11 - 2 
          10 Membership Meeting - Mass followed 
 by  a Potluck dinner - See Article - Page 2 
          13 PALM SUNDAY 
          17 ROMEO Luncheon 11 - 2 
          20 EASTER SUNDAY 
          23 Golf Leagues Starts 
          24 Officers Meeting - 6:30 p.m. 
          24 Business Meeting - 7:00 p.m. 
          24 KC Ladies Annual Celebration Lunch - 
 See Article - Page 3 
          26 & 27  State Convention in Appleton, WI. 
 
MAY 
 
            2 & 3 Tootsie Roll Sale 
            8 Membership Meeting - Sisters’ Apprecia- 
 tion night - See Article - Page 2 
          14 KC Ladies Spring day of prayer at  
 Redemptorist Retreat House - See 
 Article - Page 3 
          22 Officers Meeting - 6:30 p.m. 
          22 Business Meeting - 7:00 p.m. - Election 
 Of Officers 
          26 MEMORIAL DAY 
          30 Luke House - See Article - Page 2 
 
 PLANT & GARAGE SALE - DATE TO BE 
 DETERMINED 
 
            
 
 
 

 

GRAND KNIGHT’S MESSAGE: 

I would like to thank Tim Bergen for coordinating the golf league on 
Wednesday nights this summer.  I would also, like to thank George, 
Bob, Mike and the golfers who helped prepare the food and cleaned 
up for the golfers and friends who patronized the Clubhouse after golf.  
 
I would like to thank the members who attended the meeting on Au-
gust 13th.  The purpose of this was to answer questions, concerns and 
comments on the proposed donation of the Clubhouse to the Catholic 
Multicultural Center (CMC).  Andy Russell, Director of the CMC, provid-
ed an explanation for why the CMC wanted the Knights of Columbus 
to donate the property to the center.  First, the center must own the 
property to obtain grants from public and private sources.  Second, 
Andy stated that this would be a form of charity in that we are provid-
ing opportunities for the poor, homeless and alcoholics to gain experi-
ence in the culinary arts.  Andy stated that in the future they plan to 
provide meals for the various Catholic schools in the Madison area.   
Also, Andy stated that the CMC would need both council and outside 
functions to support the property.   
 
Remember Paul is always looking for volunteers to help take excess 
produce, from the Farmers Markets, on Wednesday, Thursday and 
Saturday to St Vincent DePaul food pantry. 
 
I am still looking to fill two vacant positions Advocate and Lecturer.  If 
you are a third degree member and interested in either position 
please contact the Grand Knight.   Also, if you would be interested in 
proof reading the Knight letter before it goes to the printer call me at 
288-9503. 
 
Finally, I would like to welcome Peter Bergen and Kevin Boening as  
new members to our Council.  This is a start towards star council.  As 
always, let’s try to recruit new members to join this great Council. 
 
Daniel Kelly 
Grand Knight 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

OUR LADY OF THE LAKES COUNCIL 4527 
The Knight letter is the official publication of this council, it’s Charitable and Fraternal fund and 

the Badger Columbus Club LLC. 

Volume LVII, Number 8        SEPTEMBER 2015        www.KC4527.org        Madison, WI 

4527 DATEBOOK 

SEPTEMBER 
 
 3 KC Ladies - Monroe Lunch and Brewery 
 Tour - See Article - Page 3 
 7 LABOR DAY 
10  Mass and Potluck  - See Article - Page 2 
17  KC 531/4527 Annual Golf Jamboree -

 See Article - Page 3 
24 Officers Meeting - 6:30 p.m. 
 Business Meeting - 7:00 p.m. 
23 -  40 Day of Life Campaign - See Article - 
Nov. 1 Page 2 
 
OCTOBER  
   
 1 KC Ladies trip to Discovery Center - See 
 Article - Page 3 
 8 Membership Meeting - 7:00 p.m. 
22  Officers Meeting - 6:30 p.m. 
 Business Meeting - 7:00 p.m. 
25  Second &Third Degree at St. James 
29  Luke House - See Article - Page 2 
 
NOTES 
 
Articles for the newsletter are due by the 10th of the 
month.  Contact our Editor Luke at  
lukepribbbenow@gmail.com with any additions or 
deletions to the sick list as well as any deaths.  
Luke’s phone number is 920-428-1322. 
 
 



 

    MASS & POTLUCK 
 
    There will be a Potluck Dinner and Mass on September 10, 
    2015 at the Clubhouse for spouses and guests. 
 
    Mass 5:30 p.m.         Social 6:00 p.m.         Dinner 6:30 p.m. 
 
    Please follow the suggestions listed below according to your 
    last name. 
 
    A - F Casserole/Hot Dish 
 
    G - K Dessert 
 
    L - P Salads 
 
    Q - Z Appetizers 
 
    We look forward to seeing you for a fun-filled evening. 
     
 
40 DAYS OF LIFE CAMPAIGN 
 
The next 40 Days of Life Campaign in front of the Planned 
Parenthood at 3706 Orin Road in Madison starts on Wednes-
day, September 23, 2015 and ends on Sunday, November 1, 
2015.  Sign up for an hour or more to add your prayers to this 
powerful international campaign of prayer, fasting and peaceful 
witness to end abortion!  As part of our Sleep No More Cam-
paign, we are asking men to step up and stand as protectors of 
the family; for this we need you to sign up for the overnight 
hours (8:00 p.m. - 6:00 a.m.).  To sign up for vigil hours go to: 
Vigilforlife.org/calendar/monthview or email in-
fo@vigilforlife.org, or call Gwen Finnegan at (608) 393-8545.  
Questions can also be answered by Alan Mahinski at  
278-8443. 
 

“To remain passive in the face of moral evil 
Is to become an accomplice in the crime.” 

 
Fulton J. Sheen 

 
 
PRAYER FOR VOCATIONS 
 
God our Father, Increase the faith and zeal of your people, that 
many more may follow Jesus in the service of their fellow man 
as priests.  Send your spirit of love to call laborers to the har-
vest.  Give them the vision of the prophet, the faith and cour-
age of the martyr, and a love like that of Mary for your Son.  
Bless with hope and perseverance those already dedicated to 
your service.  We ask this through Christ our Lord.  Amen. 
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FOR WHOM WE PRAY 
Please include in your daily prayers the following Brother 
Knights, spouses and family members. 
 
Ray Genin   Frank Matuszak 
William (Bill) West  John Murphy 
Jim Chitwood   Gary Emerson 
Gene Kruska   Ray Knudtson 
Eleanor Watson   Hank Curran 
Joanne Murphy   Ralph Richards 
 
 

IN MEMORIAM 
 

   Our condolences and prayers are extended to the family 
   members, extended family members, and friends of the 
   following Brother Knights who have died. 
 

JOHN E HEISER 
 

DOB:  September 21, 1931 
JOINED:  1959 

DIED:  July 16, 2015    
 

HOWARD E CROSS 
 

DOB:  September 20. 1919 
JOINED:  1956 

DIED:  July 27, 2015 
 
 
 
   LUKE HOUSE MEAL PROGRAM 
 
   We have the privilege of serving lunch for the needy at  
   Luke House on Thursday, October 29, 2015.  We carpool   
   from the Queen of Peace parking lot at 10:00 a.m., or you     
   can meet us at Luke House, 310 S. Ingersoll Street at 10:30  
   a.m.  Please let me know if you can help or if you have any  
   questions.  Dan Kelly - 288-9503 
 
 
 

9/18 
9/24 
9/25 
9/30 
9/30 
 
 

9/06 
9/07 
9/12 
9/14 
9/14 
9/17 

BIRTHDAY BOYS - SEPTEMBER 2015 
 

John Kroeger  
Michael Bennett  
Thomas O’Connell 
Michael Boeckelman 
John Grimm 
Jeffrey Schraml 
 

George Gilbert 
George Carran 
Kurt Arenz 
Terry Adams 
Michael Collins 
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 531/4527 

Annual Golf Jamboree 

Edelweiss Chalet Country Club 

New Glarus, WI 

Thursday, September 17, 2015 

Shot Gun Start at Noon - Dinner at 6:00 p.m. 

   All KC Members and non-members are encouraged to  

   participate.  18 holes of golf, cart and buffet dinner in- 

   cluded - cash bar.  Scramble format with hole and door  

   prizes. 

   Entry fee for golf, cart, dinner and prizes - $55 per player 

   For questions contact Dave at davidshaw221 @gmail.com 

   (608) 836-5546, Glenn Gardner at ggardner49@gmail.com.   

   or Rich Strigel at richard.strigel@deancare.com 

   --------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Contact : ______________________ Phone# _____________ 

   Address:___________________________________________   

   Player _____________________________________________ 

   E-mail _____________________________________________ 

   Player _____________________________________________ 

   E-mail _____________________________________________ 

   Player ______________________________________________ 

   E-mail ______________________________________________ 

   Player ______________________________________________ 

    E-mail ______________________________________________ 

   $55.00 per player - Checks payable to Knights of Columbus 

   Send entries by September 1st to Dave Shaw - 7605 

   Knights Cr. - Middleton, WI 53562 

 

 

BELIEVE IN YOURSELF 
 
May you have a strong belief in yourself - one that will al-
ways make a difference in your days. 
 
May you never feel threatened by the future or bothered 
by the past.  May you feel that each new day is a gift you 
have been given. 
 
May you open that gift with childlike anticipation and close 
the door at the end of each day with a prayerful apprecia-
tion. 
 

KC LADIES 

Ladies, have you made your reservation for 
our Monroe Brewery Tour and lunch on 
Thursday, September 3rd?  Call Kathy at 274-
6103 before August 27th if you would like to 
join us.  We are meeting at the KC Clubhouse 
at 10:00 a.m. to carpool.  Also, when you make your reser-
vation, tell Kathy if you could be a designated driver.  The 
Minhas Micro Brewery has been around since 1845! There 
is a $10 fee for the tour which includes sampling and a take
-home pack of goodies. 

Then on Thursday, October 1st, we are visiting the Discovery 
Center.  The Wisconsin Institutes for Discovery is a public-
private biomedical research partnership that is located on 
the UW campus.  It opened in 2010.  After our tour, we will 
enjoy lunch in one of the dining areas in the Discovery Cen-
ter.  Thanks to Sharon for organizing this tour.  Call her at 
273-6086 to make your reservation before September 24th.  
We will carpool from the KC Clubhouse at 10:00 a.m.  

We are looking forward to Mass and Breakfast at Tom 
Kretschman’s Farm on August 16th, and we will tell you all 
about it in the next Knight Letter. 

Remember that all wives, or widows, of KC members are 
welcome to participate in our activities at any time.  We do 
not charge dues nor have a membership roster.  We just 
gather to enjoy each other’s company and try new adven-
tures, while growing in our Catholic faith.  For questions, 
call Betty Blumer at 277-9621. 
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2015-2016 OFFICERS 

Grand Knight  Daniel Kelly* 

Deputy Grand Knight Keith Kruepke 

Chancellor  Vacant 

Treasurer  Mike Collins 

Warden   Jim Costello 

Advocate  Vacant 

Lecturer  Vacant 

Recorder  Chris Knapp* 

Inside Guard  Theodore Mianowski* 

Outside Guard  Dave Ryan 

Financial Secretary William Thielmann 
Chaplain  Father John Norder* 

Trustees  Michael Mach* 

   Paul Bariola 

   Jerry Thompson* 
* Denotes Fourth Degree Member 

Editor   Luke Pribbenow 

Luke’s e-mail  lukepribbenow@gmail.com 

Luke’s phone number 920-428-1322    

2015-2016 KNIGHTS CLUB OFFICERS 

President Jim Everts* 

Treasurer Don Wersal 

Members Tim Endres 

                 Open 

2015-2016 BADGER COLUMBUS CLUB (LLC) 

President Michael Mach 
Vice President Jim Honer* 

Secretary Mel Griffith 

Treasurer Don Wersal 

Members Ray Shunk & Paul Steinmetz 

Advisors Dan Kelly & Bill Thielmann 

 

RESERVATIONS/BUSINESS/BAR PHONE #288-9503 

RENTAL PHONE #288-9357 

Www.kc4527.org 

E-mail: kc4527@netzero.com 

 

Grand Knight’s e-mail -  dwkelly345@hotmail.com 

Home:  274-6009  - Cell 608-213-3693 


